
 

 
 

  

Provider Notification 

A communication from Molina Healthcare of Michigan (MHM) • February 8th, 2022 
 

 
 

Clearinghouse Rejections 
 

Providers may have received a 277 rejection in error from the clearinghouse for claims 
submitted electronically between 1/27/2022 – 2/1/2022.  This error impacts both Facility 
and Professional claims. 
 
Return message: ACK/RETURNED – Entitys National Provider Identifier (NPI). Usage: 
This code requires use of an Entity Code – Rendering Provider 

 
Providers do not need to rebill claims impacted by this error. Molina will readjudicate the 
impacted claims and send a new Explanation of Benefits (EOB). 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for serving Molina members! 
880 West Long Lake Road - Suite 600 - Troy, MI 48098 

Phone 947-622-1230 or 947-218-0897 – Fax 800-594-7404 


